Newsletter 49 The Promotion of Whooping Cough Vaccine

26th March 2014

The media is promoting whooping cough vaccine today and suggesting that there have been 'epidemics' of whooping cough over the last few years. At the same time they are stating that vaccination rates for whooping cough are the highest they've ever been and very few people do not vaccinate (ABC Breakfast Program). The media promotion of this vaccine does not list the ingredients of this vaccine and nor do they present any data proving that the vaccine is safe for use in pregnant women. Yet they are promoting it to pregnant women.

At the same time as the vaccination rates were increasing to their current rate of >95% (for some demographics) so too has the chronic illness in children increased to 1 in 4 in these demographics. Including autism, asthma, speech delay, allergies, anaphylaxis and other neurodevelopmental and autoimmune disorders. Whilst correlation does not equal causation a government is required to investigate all plausible causes of the increase in these diseases. The known environmental toxins in vaccines are a plausible cause of these disorders yet this factor has not been considered in the combined schedule of vaccines for infants - now expected to have 11 vaccines before they are 1 year old.

Please remember that vaccination in Australia is not compulsory and Tim Wilson the new Commissioner for Individual Rights has not answered the question of how discrimination on the basis of vaccination status can occur in Australia when 'vaccination is not compulsory'. Australians should also be aware that countries like the US, where vaccine companies do not carry any liability for the damage they cause with vaccines, have put in place a Vaccine Injury Compensation Scheme that has paid out billions of dollars in compensation for vaccine damaged children.

If pressure is put on parents to vaccinate against their will please ask about compensation for any neurodevelopmental disorders or autoimmune diseases that your child develops because the government has not provided evidence that the combined schedule of vaccines (or an individual vaccine) is not the cause of this disorder. It is also the responsibility of

doctors and parents to know what is in each vaccine so here is the link to the ingredients of vaccines from the government website

http://www.immunise.health.gov.au/internet/immunise/publishing.nsf/Content/appendix3

Please ask your doctor for the name of the vaccine that is being administered and request the product information (package insert) to see what possible adverse events are listed. Also ask your doctor if it is safe to combine all of these ingredients into infants when their body systems are not fully developed. E.g. the excretory system and the blood brain barrier. The government has a duty to be accountable for this policy and to date they are not answering the questions many parents are asking. In fact they are closing down the voice of parents who are asking these questions so please take an interest in your child's health.

Judy Wilyman MSc (Population Health)

PhD Candidate